	
	MACA Minutes February 4, 2020
The meeting was called to order by President Frank Obermeyer at 7 pm in the HCI community room. Other officers in attendance were Tom Abare –Treasurer, and Sue Zimmerman – Secretary.  Directors in attendance included Judi Cettel, Nic Covey, Russ Ferneding, Chris Gilmore, and Dan Weinstein.
Police Report:  Sgt. Hank Ward and Officer Michelle Bockenstette reported.  There were 2 burglaries… Jan. 8th at 1240 Elsinore (possible an inside job) and Jan.14th 964 Paradrome (a basement storage broken into). Two thefts from auto occurred one at 994 Hatch (nothing was taken) and 1124 St. Gregory (a Grippo driver went into UDF and $550 taken from his truck. The police do have it on camera.) A Peeping Tom was reported by a neighbor and the police arrested the man for trespassing. He has a record of voyeurism and drives a white 2014 Ford van license OPK 2873. If you see this van around, it may be a good idea to call police. Hank informed us that Captain Lisa Davis will be promoted to Assistant Chief.  Captain Robinson will be our new District one Captain.  Officer reported that the homeless camp in the 300 block of Monastery cleared and the Sanitation Dept should be cleaning it next week. At the camp three arrests were made- two for felony drugs.  The problem of an Air BnB on Louden(1220 -the top two floors unit) and Paradrome was discussed. The neighbors have called the police and the owner of the building who lives in Detroit. Rules have changed and the city has new attorneys for this purpose, so the police will look into the problem.  Officer Bockenstette plans to have a safety sector meeting Feb.20 at 6pm at Chapter (940 Pavilion). The purpose is for individuals to discuss problems. Hank reminded people that it is due to vigilant residents which keeps problems down. If you see something suspicious, call police. If you want to know why you saw a police activity on the Hill, call them.  Another issue was brought up about upper Monastery (Ida to St. Gregory) with the amount of cars parked that seem like junkers. Also, a gold jaguar has been sitting in the Seasongood Pavilion parking lot. 
Cincinnati Rec. Commission: Vanessa Henderson reported. Winter hours are 11am-9pm M-F; Sat. 9-3pm.  Queen City Swish sign up/registration for Teen Basketball will end Feb.29. Bush has had teams in the past. Please send your teen our way. Games held at North Avondale Center. Feb.14th they will have our Gig Hugs. There has been a donation of stuffed animals, and each child will receive a stuffed animal with words of encouragement attached. Summer Day Camp registration is coming soon; parents can sign up through RecTrac.  Black History- They are working with Douglass Schools for facts to pass to our campers. They get the information in school and the kids are quizzed on the facts in afterschool on Fridays. Mayor Job Fair is Feb. 28-29, 9 am- 2 pm at Duke Energy Center. Ages 14-24 may apply for jobs with the City. They are currently looking for full time and seasonal positions. For more information on CRC go to www.cincyrec.org
Minutes: The minutes were approved.
President’s Report:   Frank mentioned that there were no speakers this meeting, but the speakers we have had have given us great information.  Towne has reached out to us to get ideas, suggestions, etc. for what people would like to see in the business district. If you know a chef or restaurant or business that would be a good fit for the Hill, contact Towne.  Marty Murphy said he is a daily customer at UDF and says the store is in trouble. Workers are late and are closing on their own times. Nic Covey passed out papers asking for ideas, names, or concepts for Towne Properties at the meeting and collected them at them at the end of the meeting. Tina Russo asked people to contact her on their opinions on why restaurants closed. Russot7197@yahoo.com.
Treasurer’s Report:  Tom Abare reported $1,300 in Grapevine ads. Current balance $34,000.
Planning and Development:  Russ Ferneding said we are still waiting for the Elsinore project report from the City. The plans for the renovations of Carney and Hatch are still going back and forth.  The status of the boarded up building on Parkside was that things are in the works (the owners are a group out of Columbus). 
MABA:  Judi Cettel - the next meeting is Tues. Feb. 11th at 6:30 in Highland Towers Crown room. Margaret Mock reported that the Garden Stroll, June 16th 5-9 pm information is on the MACA website –mtadamscincy.org. There is a MABA button and Garden Stroll is there. Also there is a button for Grass Roots Sponsors for the stroll.  Sponsorships are $100 which will get your name/ business on the ticket/brochure. We are also looking for donations in kind for wine. Each garden will have live music, small plates, beer and wine. 
Membership:  Jim Horrigan reported two new memberships.
Clean, Safe, and Attractive: No report
Community Life:  Frank reported that several people have volunteered to help plan this year’s events and a meeting will be happening soon.
Community Improvement:  Judy Cettel nothing to report at this time.
NSP: Julie Deitz nothing to report
Business Guild:  M’ellen Horrigan 
UDF is under some business stress… Sandy Zimmerman reported people are complaining about UDF being closed in the morning. Guild recommended Mick Voynovich and Frank Obermeyer draft letter to UDF suggesting adjustment of hours so staff can handle hours of operation. Hightail is closing after this weekend.
Art Walk will be held on Saturday of Mother’s Day weekend.
Chapter plans to try a Thursday and Friday lunch. Drop by and see how it’s going.
Amigo’s is reviewing again trying a lunch offering…Drop by and suggest when.
The former Yesterday’s will become World Glass, a cheese and wine place.
Bret and Bruce Michaud, original owners of Teak before its unfortunate sale, are under contract with Joe Rippey at the site of the former Rookwood. They plan to open in 60-90 days. They will offer an onsite bakery with a special dessert menu, a daily special, an evolving 2 week menu, an American approach to their food, and some selected Asian specialties. There will be a small select meatless menu. Also planned is a Saturday and Sunday brunch. Much good news here. 
Grapevine:  M’ellen Horrigan /Sue Zimmerman- We are in deadline; any last minutes additions must be to us by Feb. 8th.  We have to burn to disc and get the issue to the printer by the 10th in order to get it in the mailboxes on March 1.
 
Walking Tours:  Margaret Mock is handling the scheduling etc. There are five tour guides; tours run on Sunday May through Oct.  There will be a special Thursday tour for residents with a happy hour after. Date TBA.
Yacht Club:  Maureen reported a successful Super Bowl party.  Friday Feb. 28 a group will walk down for Bockfest. March 12 will be a St. Patrick’s celebration at Crowley’s.  Julie Deitz is the new vice commodore.
Art Club:  Margaret Mock reported a gallery show on Valentine’s Feb.14 6-9pm, Sat &Sun 1-4. It is a critic show with music and nibbles. Gary Eith wanted to thank everyone who donated things for the gift baskets. 
Cincinnati Art Club is having  Founder’s Week March 7-22. $100 for entire week, $20 per event. For more info see cincinnatiartclub.com. The Club is found at Cincinnati Art Club & Wessel Gallery, 1021 Parkside Place, Cincinnati, OH 45202 513‑241‑4591
Pilgrim Chapel:  no report
HCI:  Tina Russo
 St. Patrick will be stolen Feb.16
Good Friday is April 10.Lenten details on p. 25
The meeting was adjourned at 7:54pm.
Submitted by Sue Zimmerman

	


